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To 

All the State Secretaries, 

State Associations of 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides, 

INDIAN UNION 

 

 

 

 

  
 

                                                          

 
 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
Greetings from the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters! 

 

The Friends of Asia Pacific WAGGGS was established in 1999. To date, the Friends of 

the Asia Pacific Region, WAGGGS has more than 2,459 members, raising over GBP 

500,000. Everyone is welcomed as members. We have members who signed up from ages 

as young as new-borns. The contribution supports girls and young women to become 

competent and confident leaders, provide opportunities for young women to attend 

essential life skills training and develop the fullest potential of young women throughout 

the Asia Pacific Region. 

 
The 8th FAPW Regional Gathering will be a face-to-face event, hosted by FAPW 

Thailand in Bangkok from 7th to 09th November 2022. Details like the event fees, hotel 

bookings, tour options will be sent by the end of July or early August.  

 

Information of the gathering:   
 

Event Name : 8th FAPW Regional Gathering 

Date : 07th to 09th November, 2022 

Venue : Bangkok, Thailand 

Date of Reporting : 06th November, 2022 

Date of Departure : 10th November, 2022 

Who can participate : FAPW - Members 

Last date of registration : 30th June, 2022 

 

 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides 
                                                                                      Creating Better India 

National Headquarters 
Address: Lakshmi Mazumdar Bhawan, 16, M. G. Marg, I. P. Estate, New Delhi-110002 

Website :www.bsgindia.orgEmail Id: info@bsgindia.org Phones:+91-11-23378702,23378667 

 
Circular No.: 106 / 2022 

Date         : 15th June 2022 

  

SUB: 8TH FRIENDS OF ASIA PACIFIC WAGGGS (FAPW) REGIONAL GATHERING 

 FROM 07TH TO 09TH NOVEMBER, BANGKOK, THAILAND. 
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We encourage all members of the FAPW – India to attend the gathering. Interested 

members to send an email expressing their interest at wagggs@bsgindia.org and 

jdss@bsgindia.org by 30th June, 2022.  Note : As Limited numbers of places are 

available, selection will be on first come first basis. 

 

Those who are not a member of Friend of Asia Pacific WAGGGS and want to become 

a member can do so by registering and becoming a member via this link 

https://www.wagggs.org/en/our-world/asia-pacific-region/. After becoming a 

member via the above link sent an email to wagggs@bsgindia.org and 

jdss@bsgindia.org to incorporate your name into the FAPW-India group.  

 

Soliciting your cooperation to create opportunities for the BSG members. 

 

Thanking you with regards, 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
 

(DARSHANA PAWASKAR) 

JOINT DIRECTOR OF GUIDES (P & T) 

I/C JOINT DIRECTOR SUPPORT SERVICE 
 

 
 

 
Copy to:- 

1. All the NHQ Office Bearers of the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters. 

2. Chairman/Secretary, Railway Scout and Guide Board, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi. 

3. The Commissioner, Kendriya Vidyalaya Sangathan, 18 Institutional Area, Shahid Jeet 

 Singh Marg, New Delhi - 110016. 

4. The Commissioner, Novadaya Vidyalaya Samiti, Institutional Area, B-15, Sector - 62, 

 Noida, Uttar Pradesh – 201309. 

5. All the District Secretaries, District Association of Dammam, Riyadh, Muscat and 

 Jamiat Youth Club.  

6. All Assistant Director, Bharat Scouts and Guides for follow-up. 
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